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Date:  November 12, 2021 

To:  Guelph City Council 

From:  Guelph Community Health Centre 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

Request:  That City Council approves a two-year funding commitment through an 

extension to the existing Community Benefits Agreement to support the ongoing 

operations of the Welcoming Streets Program. 

 

Situation: The Welcoming Streets Program is completing its third year in operation, 

providing on-demand support and capacity building to downtown businesses, and 

support and connection to people spending time downtown.  This program does not 

currently have sustainable, base funding, but rather has received annual funding for 

the past three years from various funders who all benefit from this collective impact 

program, including: City of Guelph, The Downtown Business Association, Guelph Police 

Services, and the Local Health Integration Network.  

 

Background & Assessment: The Welcoming Streets Program began as a pilot program 

out of the Mayor’s Task Force on Homelessness three years ago with one outreach 

worker doing capacity building with local businesses and connecting with people 

spending time downtown. The objectives of the program were/are to: 

• Prevent unnecessary police involvement; 

• Facilitate positive relationships between business owners and vulnerable 

individuals; 

• Ensure that street involved individuals are linked with the services they need; and 

• Address concerns identified by business owners and the public about street 

involved individuals who may be at risk 

 

This program has since expanded to two, full-time outreach workers who respond to 

business calls 5 days a week, provide information to businesses, support clients 

experiencing crisis, and provide access to medical care and basic needs support.  

 

This program has also become a critical component of the strategy to create a 

welcoming and thriving downtown for businesses and community members as we 

recover and build back better as a community, from the impacts of COVID-19. 

Recently, the DGBA, Guelph Police and The Guelph CHC have been working together 
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to further align the staff across our organizations that are working downtown to create 

a cohesive team approach to supporting clients and businesses. 

 

WSI has proven benefits to the community every year and has shared this outcome 

data with City Council and various other stakeholders:  

• 2020/21:https://create.piktochart.com/output/56578219-wsi-2020-2021 

• 2019/20: See attachment, WSI Evaluation – Infographic. 

It is now time to align this program, which has demonstrated community benefit, with a 

sustainable funding model.   

 

The current funding for this program will end on March 31, 2022. The risks of not funding 

this program include: increased calls to police from downtown businesses, economic 

risk to downtown businesses, and increased escalated behaviours in the downtown 

core. 

 

Current Funding Request: 

 

2022/23 – Total $170,000 

City of Guelph Other 

• $91,000 • DGBA - $20,000 

• GPS - $15,000 

• Guelph CHC – Remaining costs covered by one-

time, in-year surplus generated by staff vacancies 

in the WSI program. 

 

2023/24 – Total $170,000 

City of Guelph Other 

• $91,000* 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Option 1 - $80,000 in health funding. Guelph CHC will 

advocate with Ontario Health West during FY 2022/23 for 

base funding and will apply for any funding opportunities 

that might align with the mandate of WSI program. 

 

Option 2 – Same funding strategy as 2022/23*. 

*If health funding is secured all partner contributions will 

be reassessed to determine the appropriate amounts to 

ensure successful program operations. 

https://create.piktochart.com/output/56578219-wsi-2020-2021
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Conclusion:  

The Welcoming Streets Program is a critical component of creating a welcoming and 

thriving downtown and is working closely with police and housing partners to ensure 

seamless connections are being made to services that will meet the needs of clients 

where they are at. Approval of the next two years of funding will allow the Guelph CHC 

to start planning for the sustainability, evolution, and future of this program in a way that 

is not possible with the current funding model. It is recommended that after the 2 years 

of funding covered by this request, the City of Guelph and partner budgets would 

include ongoing, base funding for this program covered by a Community Benefit 

Agreement starting in April 2024. 
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